Abermule with Llandyssil Community Council — Chairmans Report 2017/2018.

Looking back on last years report what has changed since May last year?

We welcomed County Clir. Gareth Pugh newly elected member for the Dolforwyn ward. Clirs
Jill Kibble and Rufus Fairweather took their leave and we welcomed Paul Davies and Gary
Orrells to the Council, sadly failing to fill the remaining vacancy.

The Council Burial ground is open for business, sign ready to go up, terms and conditions for
use yet to be determined.

New Contractor in place for Llandyssil Play Area Inspections and emptying bins, our
gratitude to ClIr. Williams for maintaining the service in the interim.

Dolafon Trust had just applied for planning permission for the Gospel Hall and 4 dwellings,
this development delayed, awaiting Network rail permission for foot path.

Powys County Council had announced plans to develop a processing plant for recycling on
the Abermule Business Park , the promised site visit to the recycling plant at Rhayader has
not materialised, we trust this can be arranged before any pre-planning consultation.

Abermule School Play Area, new equipment installed, awaiting new lease to carry out works
to the area.

My personal appreciation to my fellow Councillors for your time and commitment to the Council
and our Community, to those serving on the Finance and attendance at the additional planning
meetings. Last but not least my gratitude to Gwilym for his record keeping, financial accounting,
updating the website and keeping us up to date on new policies and procedures his knowledge is
invaluable. Thank you.



